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UNITY                                RECOVERY                               SERVICE 

IT’S BUDGET TIME 
I know this is not always the easiest thing to discuss, but we must look 
at and be responsible for what has been given to us.  You can find a lot 
of information in some of our pamphlets but remember this money 
comes from the fellowship.   A dollar or two from someone new in the 
program is a big donation while they are still struggling to get and stay 
on the path of sobriety.   

So, I believe we need to be more frugal but again I am “cheap”. 
I remember at my home group, making our own Clorox cleaner during 
COVID when you could not buy it and refilling the soap dispenser with 
the bulk container.  I know since COVID we have had to deal with other 
things that have made our money situation even tighter.  This is not a 
corporation's expense account, that runs on the illusion of, “use it or 
lose it”.  This is money given to us by the members to carry the 
message and we are responsible for that.   I hope you take the time to 
look at what we did this year and see if there is a better way. 
 

This is what AA teaches us, out of the service manual, to listen to all 
the points of view and come up with the best one to achieve the 
outcome, cheaper and faster.  Efficiency is the goal of having more 
resources to reach more people.    

Doug D. – DCM District 40 

  

 
STEP 
10 
"Continued to take personal 
inventory and when we were wrong 
promptly admitted it." 
 

TRADITION 
10 
“Alcoholics Anonymous has no 
opinion on outside issues; hence 
the AA name ought never be drawn 
into public controversy.” 

 
CONCEPT 
10 
“Every service responsibility should 
be matched by an equal service 
authority—the scope of such 
authority to be always well defined 
whether by tradition, by clear 
definitions, or by appropriate job 
descriptions. 
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                                         DISTRICT 40 AT A GLANCE                                                       

                                                        
 

MISSED SERVICE OPPORTUNITIES AT THE DISTRICT LEVEL:           A PERSONAL REFLECTION 

On Tuesday, September 10, I attended the monthly District 40 meeting as the General Service Representative (GSR) for our 
group.  District 40, our district, which includes 70 groups, was represented by only 22 voting members and about 8 non-voting 
members, typically alternate GSRs.  As the meeting continued into the elections on September 11, I was disheartened to see 
that no one volunteered for critical positions such as: 

• Secretary 
• Alt-Secretary 
• Alt-Treasurer 
• CPC (Cooperation with Professional Community) Representative 
• CFC (Correctional Facilities Committee) Representative 
• Grapevine Representative 
• IT (Information Technology) Representative 
• Intergroup Liaison 
• and PI (Public Information) Representative 

 
This left me deeply concerned about our commitment to service and the future of AA.  Service is not merely a tradition in 
Alcoholics Anonymous (AA); it is a fundamental principle that underpins the fellowship’s philosophy. Embedded in the 12th 
Step, service encourages members to "carry this message to alcoholics, and to practice these principles in all our affairs." It is 
more than just fulfilling responsibilities—it’s an opportunity to give back, support the fellowship, and enhance one’s own 
recovery journey. 
  
At the district level, service roles are essential for ensuring the effective operation and outreach of AA. Positions such as 
Secretary and PI Representative are crucial for managing administrative tasks, overseeing finances, and maintaining 
communication channels. Each role contributes to the smooth functioning of district activities and the fulfillment of our 
collective mission. I volunteered and was voted unanimously to serve as the newsletter editor for the next 2 years. 
  
A Call to Action: 
  
The lack of volunteers at our recent meeting highlights a pressing need for greater engagement and commitment.  Service roles 
are vital not only for the smooth operation of the district but also for personal growth and the strengthening of our fellowship. I 
encourage all members of our group to attend the next district meeting and consider stepping into one of these important 
positions.    
Serving in these roles is typically a two-year commitment; most committee positions require only 6 months of continuous 
sobriety, but the rewards—both in personal development and in positively impacting our community—are immense. By 
embracing these service opportunities, we can help ensure that our district remains strong, effective, and supportive. Let’s 
come together to uphold the traditions of AA and support each other in our shared journey of sobriety and service. 
 
Are our groups linked to A.A. as a whole?  I invite you to read the next publication from the General Service Office. 
  
Beymar R. - Newsletter Editor – District 40 

 

District 40 of the Southeast Texas 

Area is a territory bounded on the 

North by US Hwy 290, on the South 

by Westheimer Rd., on the East by 

Loop 610, and on the West by SH 36. 
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SERVICE MATERIAL FROM THE  GENERAL SERVICE OFFICE 

 IS YOUR GROUP LINKED TO A.A. AS A WHOLE?  
Most A.A. groups in the United States and Canada choose to be linked to A.A. as a whole by listing their group with 
the General Service Office (G.S.O.). This in turn connects the A.A. group with the Area Assembly and the local district. 
G.S.O. is often asked, “Will filling out a new group form ensure my group appears in local meetings lists?” The answer 
is no. The new group form is only so that communication can flow between your group and the U.S./Canada Service 
structure (your district, your area, and your G.S.O.) Please contact the local A.A. entity that publishes meeting lists 
such as your local intergroup/central office, district, or area. Many of the local entities that publish meeting lists also 
share information with the Meeting Guide app. A.A. groups participate in the General Service Conference structure 
and list with the G.S.O., but also find it helpful to elect an Intergroup representative and list with their local 
central/intergroup office.

1 
 

Often groups choose their elected General Service Representative (G.S.R.) as the group’s primary contact; however, 
if the group has not yet elected a G.S.R., any group member can serve as the primary contact by providing a current 
email address. An email address allows G.S.O. to send the group helpful information and acknowledgments of group 
contributions quickly and at no cost. Groups listed with G.S.O. have their G.S.R.s or “group contacts,” who act as 
channels for two-way communication and shared experience. Once a group is listed with G.S.O. directly or through 
the Area registrar, the group information is shared with the Area delegate and the local Distirct Committee Member 
(D.C.M.) via G.S.O.’s database, Fellowship Connection. In addition, based on a decision made by the General 
Service Conference, the Area delegate receives an email alert as well to help prompt communication through the 
General Service Conference structure locally.  

What’s the point? In the spirit of our Twelve Concepts of World Service, each group linked to the local general 
service structure has the opportunity to participate via District meetings and Area Assemblies in the collective 
conscience of A.A. in the U.S. and Canada. Each G.S.R. communicates their group’s “conscience” on important 
matters of policy considered by the District and Area Assembly. By attending Area Assemblies and District meetings, 
they are expressing their group’s thinking on local matters and those of the entire U.S. and Canada General Service 
Conference structure. This in turn helps the Area delegate at the Annual General Service Conference meeting to 
represent the Area’s groups and take part in decisions that affect A.A. as a whole.  

Listing with the G.S.O. can begin with an A.A. group “making a good start,” which can generally be described by a 
group being established for a period of time before requesting to be listed. Once a new group has passed this 
suggestive period and they request to be listed with G.S.O., the Area delegate is sent an email alert and given the 
opportunity to connect to the Area delegate, D.C.M. and others in the local service structure. A new group is assigned 
a Group ID.Group Handbook,” either in an electronic form or a print version. Any newly elected G.S.R. can request a 
G.S.R. kit in the electronic or print version. 

2 
Thirty (30) days after group information is sent to the delegate and listed 

in Fellowship Connection, this pending active status period concludes and new groups are provided with a 
complimentary “ 

New groups and their members who wish can go to aa.org/box-459, fill in their name and email address, and receive 
our quarterly newsletter Box 4-5-9. This helps keep members informed on policies being considered by the 
Conference, changes to A.A. literature, and when and where their Regional Forum will be held (Forums are weekend 
events where members throughout the service structure share experience and exchange information regarding 
A.A.’s primary purpose). Additionally, G.S.R.s or group contacts for listed groups receive registration details for each 
International Convention, held every five (5) years.  

How? To participate in services provided by G.S.O. to A.A. groups, it is vital to furnish simple information to G.S.O. 
or your Area registrar through the G.S.O. New Group Lisitng Guidelines/Form. To notify G.S.O. when group 
information changes (e.g., the G.S.R. rotates, the group contact moves, or a new G.S.R. is elected) or when there is 
a change in the group’s location, please use the G.S.O. Group Information Change Form. Group changes can also 
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be given to the Area registrar to input into Fellowship Connection. G.S.O. lists groups and not meetings; therefore, 
for the local meeting time and locations it may also be helpful to connect with the District Committee Member 
(D.C.M.) and the local intergroup/central office to be published in the local meeting lists or on Meeting Guide.  

A New Group: When a new group forms, the members usually take time to decide on the name of the new groupThe 
A.A. Group…Where it all Begins; plan the time and format of meeting(s); and obtain A.A. literature from the nearby 
central/intergroup office. 

3
; elect trusted servants such as the G.S.R., secretary, treasurer and others as described 

in  

Your District: Regardless of how new group information is received, the D.C.M. along with the Area delegate will 
make contact and welcome the group to “general service.”  

Whether a group is “new” or has existed for years, the D.C.M. is the primary contact through the G.S.R. Group G.S.R.s 
attend district meetings where they participate in A.A.’s General Service Conference structure and give their group a 
voice in the process while also receving information about happenings in A.A. as a whole. G.S.R.s attending District 
meetings are an excellent resource for addressing group problems and concerns and to gather experience of how to 
effectively carry the message of A.A. beyond the group’s meeting time and space. In matters affecting A.A. as a 
whole, a group’s “conscience” is communicated to the Area Assembly by their G.S.R.  

If you do not know how to contact your group’s D.C.M., Area registrar/secretary or delegate, staff members in the 
General Service Office can often provide that information.  

Website: www.aa.org Telephone: (212) 870-3400 

Mailing address: 
General Service Office 

P.O. Box 459 
Grand Central Station 
New York, N.Y. 10163 

In additon to contacting G.S.O. you can also use the following resource to locate your local Area: 
https://www.aa.org/list-of-general-service-conference-area-web-sites-uscanada 

If you would like to locate your intergroup/central office, please go to https://www.aa.org/find-aa. 
 

G.S.O. staff members are always happy to hear from A.A. members and groups. G.S.O. has two primary purposes: 
1) to serve as a resource to better enable groups to carry the A.A. message of experience, strength and hope to the 
still-suffering alcoholic; and 2) to provide services to A.A. as a whole that individual groups cannot usually manage, 
such as the publication of A.A. literature. The A.A. group is the fundamental unit supporting A.A. recovery, unity and 
service.  

______________________  

1 To participate fully, a group lists itself 1) with the general service structure (G.S.O., Area and District); and 2) with 
the local intergroup/central office.  

2 Once a Group ID number is assigned and becomes part of a group’s historical record, the number remains with the 
group and is not usable by any other group.  

3 Guidelines for naming an A.A. group are based on “group conscience” as expressed through the annual General 
Service Conference. “The A.A. Group” pamphlet, the basic guide for all groups in the U.S. and Canada, suggests 
that a group avoid choosing a name that might suggest affiliation with any organization, club, political or religious 
institution. New groups are also advised to avoid names that refer to “family,” “double trouble,” “alcohol and 
pills,” or the name of any actual person, living or dead.  
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DISTRICT 40 OFFICIAL MEETING MINUTES 
AUGUST 2024 

Meeting Location:                  Mailing Address: 
COTHA Church, 1225 W. Grand Parkway, Katy, Tx. Rm. 115                    District 40 
                   PO Box 79119 
Google Meet          Houston, Tx.  77279-9119 
            
https://meet.google.com/scf-xndv-uoe   doug.d@aa-seta.org DCM         
            

mike.b@aa-seta.org Alt. DCM    
                                theresa.s@aa-seta.org Secretary                                                                                   

ronnie.h@aa-seta.org Treasurer 
 
Date:  July 9, 2024 
Time:  7:00 – 9:00 PM 
   
Attendees: 16 online only  
 
Call to Order – 7:05 pm, Doug D.   
 
Serenity prayer- Doug 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT – Theresa S., (Alt. Tracey C.) accepted. 
TREASURER’S REPORT – Ronnie H, (Alt. Amanda L.) accepted.   
 
DCM Report 
Area Assembly is this coming weekend.  Look at your emails for SETA Announce for the agenda. Sorry I did 
not put in the agenda before I sent it out.  If you need a copy, email me.  Please make it a NEW email and not 
respond to the D40 mass email or it will get lost in that string.    
We are sliding into the last quarter of this rotation.  I figured I would try to get some closure on some of the 
things we still are working on.  A district inventory was requested at the end of the last rotation and we 
conducted it at the beginning of this run.  We still have some work to do on this, and I wanted to rewrite the 
P&P manual for our district.  It would be better to have more input on these since it is for the future of this 
district.  So, let me know if you have some time to put in on these topics. 
Mike will be talking about the storage in a few minutes but I think we need to put it out there and see if we need 
to keep stuff.   
Here is an outline of how I see the rest of the year's district meeting playing out.  This is not in stone, it is just 
“Etch-A-Sketched” in my head.    
Aug. - GSR Topic will be on 3rd legacy voting, out of the service manual 
Sep. - will be elections and talking about SWRAASA 
Oct. - will be budget for next year, with newly elected position holders to be able to  
Nov. - will be open so far….   
Dec. – little party – transfer of items to the next trusted servant. 
Doug D 
 
ALT. DCM Report 
District 40, I hope that everyone is recovering well from the storm. I know there have been 
some groups unable to meet because of power issues. Please let me know how I can best serve you and 

https://meet.google.com/scf-xndv-uoe
mailto:doug.d@aa-seta.org
mailto:mike.b@aa-seta.org
mailto:theresa.s@aa-seta.org
mailto:ronnie.h@aa-seta.org


DISTRICT 40 OCTOBER 2024 P a g e  | 6 

your homegroup, so that we can carry out our primary purpose. 
Storage Unit: Our old storage unit facility decided to raise our monthly rate and would not allow us to 
negotiate it. I needed to scramble to find a new facility that would be friendlier to our budget. Some of 
you may know, that is not so easy right now. I was able to secure one and get our stuff moved out. We 
are paid up until January for the new unit, and this company is more open to negotiating rates. 
The District Inventory Ad Hoc Implementation; Planning Committee has not been put together or 
scheduled. This committee will be involved in helping to plan and implement all the considerations from 
the D40 Inventory. Please come see me or Doug if you would like to be involved in this. This is your 
District, and these were your considerations, let us know if you want to help get them implemented. 
D40 Workshops: Part of what came out of those considerations was for District 40 to do workshops. 
These will be held quarterly, so the first one will be July 17th. Our online group, The 4 Horseman, will 
host this one. More to come! 
Traditions Dinner: The date for this will be Saturday, Augst 17, 2024. Most of you should have received 
the flier for this through SETA Announce. I have two speakers flying in from Colorado, Jack W from 
Carbondale, CO and Judy L from Westminster, CO. They have spoken together, most recently in 
Australia. They are both super excited to come to Houston! If you and/or your group wants to help with 
the dinner, please let me know. Physical help is always appreciated and needed, but if your group would 
like to contribute monetarily, that would be awesome. 
Through love and service, 
Mike 
 
GSR Section – Approx. 40 minutes 
New GSR – introductions, tell us about your home group. 
No new GSRs 
 
Topics: 
• Items we have in storage, should we keep them? 
     Theresa – Is there stuff in storage that we need to keep?  A.  Yes 
     Marilyn – We should donate the stuff to big clubs like Woods, Spring Branch, or Bellaire. 
     Juan – is the content worth more than $360, which is the cost of renting a storage unite for one year?  A. Yes 
• Any issues in your home groups? 
     Peggy – group wants to start a Sterring Committee.  Does anyone have experience with this? 
     Mike B. – not common in our area but he will put her in contact with someone in Maryland who is familiar. 
     Hannah S. – her group is run by a steering committee. She will get Peggy some information. 
• Who is a voting member at district meetings 
     Doug - all GSRs and elected officers.  (in their absence their Alt can vote) 
 
DISTRICT COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
Archives Rep:  Lilian K.  absent 
CFC Rep: Anne M absent 
CPC Rep:  Open 
Grapevine Rep:  Open 
IT Rep: Peggy A No report 
Houston Intergroup Liaison: Fernando B  
The June Delegate’s Meeting was held on June 20th, 2024. 
Bookstore 
- Hours: Monday - Friday 9am - 5pm 
- 5% Discount on Case purchases for AAWS Literature when place in person or by 
phone. 
- AAWS increased pamphlet prices effective May 1, 2024 therefore we have increased 
accordingly. 
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- In addition we have increased prices on various items ( i. e Hazelden Books, 
Greeting Cards, Book Covers etc.), due to vendor increasing prices. 
The Link Newsletter 
June newsletter distributed the 1st week in June. 
- June 20234Link Report ( as of 6/17/24) 
- Sent Emails : 10,853 
- Opened : 3,789 
Meeting Changes 
- Can be made online or by emailing. 
- As of June 2024 
- Meetings : 1892 
- Locations : 289 
- Groups : 544 
Phone Calls 
- Calls have gone up in June (1093) 
7th Tradition Contributions 
- Please check with treasurer to see if the contributions that Intergroup has matches what it is 
reported in your respective group’s financials. If you don’t have a rep, please check with me 
and I will send you the information. 
News 
- Proposed amendment of bylaw was approved. 
7.07 Audits of the financial statements A financial review of the Association, shall be 
conducted every three years, and the results of such audits the review shall be 
provided to the Delegates by e-mail or in person. 
Events 
- Intergroup Summer Open House - Meditation Workshop 
Literature Rep: Carol F.-  
The Area 67 Literature Committee will present a workshop 11 a.m.-2 p.m. Saturday, Oct. 19, to be hosted by the 
Rose Rich Group, 925 TX-10 Spur between Hwy 36 and Hwy 90 in east Rosenberg. Topic for the workshop is 
“The Conference Connection,” on how members and groups are connected to the larger AA service structure 
and the process for proposing an idea to be considered by the General Service Conference. 
The workshop will include informative and entertaining activities and discussions and LUNCH! A flyer is 
forthcoming. All are welcome. 
The Area 67 Literature Committee meets at 7:30 p.m. the third Tuesday of each month on Google meets. All are 
welcome. For information, contact District 40 Literature Rep Carol F., at carol.f@aa-seta.org or 214-601-0088. 
Newsletter Editor:  
PI Public Information): OPEN 
TFC Rep: Open 
 
Responsibility STATEMENT: All Together  
 
ADJOURN:  9:00 pm 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:carol.f@aa-seta.org
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DISTRICT 40 – TREASURER’S REPORT 
AUGUST 2024 
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AREA 67 EVENTS 
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CAMPUS MAP 

Zoom Registration & Assembly Agendas 
 

  
  

 

Next District Meeting 
Tuesday October 8th, 2024 

7 – 9 p.m. 

Virtual Here 

In Person:  
Church of the Holy Apostles 

 
1225 W Grand Pkwy S 

Katy, TX 77494 

 

 

http://aa-seta.org/docs/San_Jacinto_North_Campus_Map-Assembley.pdf
http://aa-seta.org/agenda/index.shtml
https://meet.google.com/scf-xndv-uoe
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AREA 67 – COMMITTEE MEETINGS 
 

COMMITTEE MEETING DATE AND TIME LOCATION 

Archives 2nd Monday of the month - 7:00 pm 

Google Meet 

meet.google.com/uus-pbqk-xip 

Online Only 

CPC - Cooperation with the 
Prrofessional Community 1st Monday of the month -  7:30 pm 

Zoom  

ID: 632-634-860 

Passcode: 153379 

CFC - Correctional Facilities 
Committee 

3rd Wednesday of the month - 7:30 pm   
HYBRID 

Zoom: ID: 477-254-9035 

Passcode: heartbeat 

Houston Intergroup 

5151 Mitcheldale  St. 

Houston, TX 77092 

Conference Room 

Grapevine 3rd Thursday of the month - 7:30 pm 
Google Meet 

meet.google.com/irm-etev-jrx 

Intergroup 
3rd Thursday every other month - 8:00 pm 

Zoom 

{Delegate's Meeting} Call (786) 686-6300 for more information 

IT - Information Technology 
Committee 4th Saturday of the month - 10:00 am 

Google Meet 

ID: nqm-vypy-yao 

Multi-Lingual 1st Thursday of the month 7:30 pm 

District 66 - 4800 

5645 Hillcroft Suite 410 

Houston, TX 77036 

Literature 3rd Tuesday of the month 7:30 pm 

Zoom 

ID: 257-198-925 

Passcode: 443980 

PI - Public Information 4th Tuesday of the month - 7:30 pm 
Zoom ID: 330-417-285 

Passcode:  153379 

TFC - Treatment  Facility 
Committee 

15th day of every month - 7:00 pm 
Zoom ID: 552-569-791                                        
Passcode:  169753 

At times the 15th of the month can fall on a weekend or 
holiday.  When that occurs, the TFC meeting will 
automatically be held on the following business day. 

 
 

https://meet.google.com/irm-etev-jrx
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